JANUARY 19,1987

The Haymarket Town Council Meeting, held on Jan. 19,1987, began at 8 p.m., with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. All members of Council were present with the exception of Sam Crouch. Minutes of the December meeting were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$19,928.35 in the General Account and \$574.02 in Revenue Sharing at the end of December, 1986. Councilman Richard Bird made a motion to pay the following bills;

1. HOLLADAY'S MARKET-\$65.86 FOR GAS

2. MANASSAS CHRY-PLY INC -\$194.01 (WORK ON POLICE CRUISER)

3. MANASSAS CAR WAH (WASHED POLICE CRUISER, 2 times)9.00

4.-GOSSOM'S HARDWARE (ITEMS FOR T. H., POLICE DEPT.)

This motion was seconded by Councilman William Utz and approved in a roll call vote.

TOWNHOUSES

Town Attorney, William Green, Richard Bird and members of Council looked over the Subdivision Plat of Longstreet Commons, chairman of the Planning Commission, William Green replied that the Plat was totaly out of contest and needed to be redone as not enough footage had been allwoed for each Townhouse. Mr. Smith told Green that when the Plat was sent back, the Planning Commission must list all the various things that they needed to change to make the Plat subject to approval. Action must be taken within 60 days. If the Planning Commission fails to exaluate David Tinkham's site plans in writing within 60 days, State and Town Code will let him build the houses.

MAYOR

Mayor Gertrude Bean announced that since there were no violations by Telesat Cable T. V., their Construction Bond for \$300,000. was released to them on Dec. 8,1986.

A letter of resignation was read from Edward Milhous of the Planning Commission. Councilman Bird made a motion to accept it, seconded by Councilwoman Freeborn and unanimously approv3d. Bird then suggested that a letter of Thanks be sent to Milhous, also to Dennis Wrye for their work with the Planning Commission.

The Mayor read a letter from John Sloper and Raymond Spittle regarding bringing water into the Town. They had recently had a meeting with the Mayor and Town Council. If interested, the application is due by April 3,1987.

BIDS

Bird presented a bid for the work to be done in Town Hall from Hendrick's Roffing and Siding Co., Gainesville, Va. Councilman Utz after discussion made a motion to accept the bid, and to have steel outside doors instead of wood, this was seconde by Bird and unanimously apporved in a roll call vote.

JOHN KAPP

John Kapp appeared before Council and stated that Garnett Johnston, had looked his premises over and had said he difinitely had a drainage problem. Johnston was to get in touch with Mr. Brown, the developer, to find out if he would take care of it and sid he himself would see to it that the problem was solved. On Jan. 19,987, a Sub-pump was left on Kapp's front porch by Mr. Brown.

PLANNING COMMISSION

William Green, Chairman of the Planning Commission stated that he would like to be able to present his recommendation and submit them to Council without the Planning Commission. He would like to act as Agent of Review Board. No action was taken on this.

John Kapp offered to serve on the Planning Commission , Bird made a

motion to accept Kapp, seconded by Melton and approved.

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Bird mentioned that the Air Pollution Board had given David Tinkham a permit on Feb. 15,1987 for burner to be used on the property he is clearing off for the Townhouses.

WILLIAM UTZ asked about signs that were to be put up at Twwn's

limits. Bird will take care of them this week.

Melton stated that he thinks somthing should be done about house

numbers in Town Bird said he would get the ordinance on them.

Green asked about how the work on the Town's ordinances was coming and the reply was hopefully it would be completed by the next meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business, the Jan. meeting adjourned at 9;20 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

APPROVED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR